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GM\IENIIURST
GATEWAY TO M US KOKA

NOTICE OF INTENTION TO DESIGNATE
UNDER THE ONTARIO HERITAGE ACT' R.S.O' 1990, c. O.18

TAKE NOTICE that the Council of the Corporation of the Town of Gravenhurst intends to
designate Gravenhurst Post Office, located at 101 Muskoka Road North in the Town of
Gravenhurst, District Municipality of Muskoka, as a structural artifact of historical interest
under Paft IY of The Ontario Heritage Act(R.S.O 1990, Ch. O. 18). A By-law to designate the
property is to be considered by Gravenhurst Town Planning Council at its regular meeting to
be held at 5:00 p.m. on September 15, 2015.

STATEMENT OF CULTURAL HERITAGE VALUE: GravenhurstS Post Office stands ON thc
most Drominent intersection of town, emblematic of a federal presence in the community.
Built in 1926, more than three decades afrer the spurt of Thomas Fuller designed postal
outlets which appeared across the country. A series of hotels preceded it on this lot including
Dugald Brown's Steamboat and Stage House and David Lafranier's Fraser House. A second
storey featuring a clock tower angled to the crossroads was added to the building in 1935.

ADDITIONAL INFORMATION is available at the Planning Department in the Municipal office
during office hours (8:00 a.m. to 4:00 p.m. Monday to Friday). For fufther information, please

contact Jeremy Rand, Planner at705-687-3412.

Any person may send by registered mail or deliver to the Clerk of the Town of Gravenhurst
notice of their objection to the proposed designation together with a statement of the reasons

for the objection and all relevant facts. If such a Notice of Objection is received, the Council

of the Town of Gravenhurst will refer the matter to the Conservation Review Board for a

hearing.

Notice of objection to the designation must be filed with the municipality by
Friday, September 4, 2OLs

Dated at the Town of Gravenhurst
this 5m day of August 2015.

Kayla Thibault
Acting Director of Legislative Services/Clerk


